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The Institute would like to record its sincerest thanks to Joanna Martin who has recently 
retired as editor of the Proceedings of the Suffolk Institute of Archaeology and History after 
nine years in the post. During this time the journal has continued to attract and publish high-
quality papers of interest to its members and the wider academic community. 
 
Before becoming editor she was membership secretary for sixteen years between 1991/92 and 
2007/08 and during that time membership increased from 810 to 896, rather higher than it is 
today. 
 
Joanna is respected scholar herself and has helped innumerable others to see their work in 
print. She sets an appropriately high bar for all her successors in this demanding but 
rewarding task, and all of us in the Institute owe her a great debt of gratitude, 
 
Diarmaid MacCulloch 

Joanna and Edward Martin outside the 
church of St George, Stowlangtoft. 




